
M I N U T E S 
 
 

TOWN OF THE CITY OF CHAMPAIGN 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 
DATE:   March 3, 2020 
 
CALL TO ORDER:   Chairperson Feinen called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.  
 
BOARD MEMBERS Matthew Gladney William Kyles 
PRESENT: Vanna Pianfetti Greg Stock 
 Alicia Beck Angie Brix 
 Tom Bruno Clarissa Fourman 
 Chairperson Feinen 
      
BOARD MEMBERS         None 
ABSENT:  
 
OTHERS PRESENT:             Andy Quarnstrom, Township Supervisor 
    Fred Stavins, Township Attorney 
 
Supervisor Quarnstrom read the biography of Nicole Bridges, Prosperity Gardens 
Director.  Ms. Bridges was unable to attend the meeting for a formal introduction. 
   
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:   
  
 February 4, 2020 Regular Township Meeting 
   
Board Member Stock, seconded by Board Member Gladney, moved to approve the 
minutes.  A voice vote was taken; all voted yes.  Motion carried. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE:  None 
 
APPROVAL OF SUMMARY OF CHECKS WRITTEN – ALL FUNDS, JANUARY 
2020: January showed the total for the Town Fund was $54,268.51; General Assistance 
was $18,034.17; IMRF was $4,536.45; and the Social Security Fund was $662.72. Total 
expenditures for the month of January 2020 were $77,501.85.  Board Member Stock, 
seconded by Board Member Gladney, moved to approve the expenditures and place them 
on file.  A voice vote was taken; all voted yes.  Motion carried. 
 
ACTION ON ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS:  None 
 
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING AGENDA APPROVAL: Board Member Stock, seconded 
by Board Member Gladney, moved to approve the annual town meeting agenda.  A voice 
vote was taken; all voted yes.  Motion carried. 
 



AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION:  None 
 
TOWN BOARD AND TOWNSHIP SUPERVISOR’S COMMENT:   
Supervisor Quarnstrom briefly addressed seed planting taking place at Prosperity 
Gardens with assistance from the workers of CU@Work.  The workers have transitioned 
from litter abatement and beautification towards working at the Gardens.  A third day of 
the CU@Work program is being added in March for work at the Gardens.  The 
Emergency Rental Assistance Program continues to be robust with a consistent number 
of individuals that are housing insecure.  The program will likely continue into next year, 
as well as the partnership with RPC and Cunningham Township.  The needs of the public 
continue to be strong. 
 
NEXT MEETING:  Chairperson Feinen noted the next Regular Meeting date of April 7, 
2020; and the Annual Town Meeting of April 14, 2020. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  Board Member Stock, seconded by Board Member Gladney, moved 
to adjourn.  A voice vote was taken on the motion to adjourn; all voted yes.  Motion 
carried. 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 
 
 
 
Marilyn L. Banks 
Town Clerk 
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